
 
 

 
 

 
A MESSAGE FROM 

PREMIER JOHN HORGAN 
 

 

 
As Premier of the Province of British Columbia, I am pleased to extend my warmest holiday 
greetings to readers of Vancouver Shinpo for New Year’s Day 2022. 
 
The new year offers us an opportunity to reflect on the past while looking forward to the 
possibilities that lie ahead. The last two years have presented many unexpected 
challenges, but they have also reminded us of the importance of community. BC is proud 
to be the most culturally diverse province in all of Canada, and it’s wonderful to see that 
diversity represented in the variety of different media that serve the people who live and 
work here. Having a choice of media can help everyone feel more included. 
 
I want to express my appreciation to the Vancouver Shinpo team for their contributions to 
the enrichment of media in BC. As we move into the new year, we will continue working 
together to ensure that our province grows even more bright and welcoming for the 
generations to come. 
 
Please accept my best wishes for a healthy, happy and prosperous 2022! 
 
Happy New Year! 
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PREMIER OF BRITISH COLUMBIA 


